THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 20, 1977

Dear Senator Morgan:

Frank Moore has brought your letter of December 2, on behalf of Judge Barnes, to my attention.

Please be assured that Judge Barnes will receive full consideration as we review candidates for appoint-ment to the Federal Trade Commission.

Thank you for alerting us to Judge Barnes.

Sincerely,

James F. Gammill, Jr.

Director

Presidential Personnel Office

The Honorable Robert Morgan United States Senate Washington, D. C. 20510

cc: Mr. Frank Moore